
The Journal, Iranian Studies, invites proposals for roundtables. Topics in all areas of 

social sciences are welcome.  

Iranian Studies inaugurated the roundtable initiative in issue 2 of 2023, with a roundtable on 

Writing capitalism in Iran. Since then, three more roundtables have been commissioned: in 

issue 3 of 2023, we hosted a roundtable on the Woman Life Freedom movement, in issue 2 of 

2024 one on minoritized communities in Iran, and one on diaspora politics is forthcoming.  

Roundtables typically include 5-7 short pieces, each consisting of approximately 3,000 words, 

to showcase new research in the field, re-assess well-established interpretative trends by 

bringing to light new evidences or introducing new approaches, and/or offer focused analyses 

on important issues in current affairs, whose impact may be long lasting. Our goal is to centre 

the journal of Iranian Studies in discussions and exchanges between social scientists, 

introducing new debates and ground-breaking analyses in our journal.  

Topics include, but are not limited to, the sociology and history of modern Iran, the Persianate 

world and their diasporas; social aspects of the arts, religions and literature; Iran’s domestic 

and international politics, and politics of the Persianate world and their diasporas; transborder 

and transcultural contamination in the arts, culture, political thought and policies, between the 

Persianate regions and the world; history and politics of slavery, capitalism, racism, 

transnational solidarities, civilizational exchanges and contemporary political mobilizations.  

Proposals should include a 500-700-word description of the topic and rationale for the 

roundtable, highlighting its contribution to existing scholarly debates. Proposals may include 

a list of contributions, each with a title, author, and a 300- word abstract. Roundtables should 

have one or more editors. Editors will be responsible for leading the publication process and 

making sure that every contribution conforms to the journal style and is ready for peer review. 

All roundtable contributions go through an expedited review process, which assesses the 

quality of each piece and makes a recommendation about its feasibility for publication.  

Submissions are accepted on a rolling basis. They are competitively selected on the basis of 

their quality and innovation.  

You can submit your proposal to Dr Paola Rivetti at paola.rivetti@dcu.ie by June, 17, 2024. 
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